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…Mission Statement 

Nativity of Our Lord Catholic 
Community welcomes all searching for 
God while growing together in faith by 

God’s grace through 
prayer, service and sharing. 

w w w . n a t i v i t y p a r i s h . c o m  

JANUARY 5, 2014 
 

The Epiphany  
o f  Our  Lord 

 

Pastoral Team 
Pastor 

Fr. John H. Harper 
 

Social Concerns Director  
Deacon Michael Schmidt 

 

Director of Family Life Commission 
Director of Stephen Ministry  

Laurie Johnson 
 

Worship Director  
Wayne Efferson 

 

Faith Formation Director 
Jamie Whalen 

 

Faith Formation Coordinator  
Andrea Sabor 

 

Coordinator of Youth Ministry 
Craig Majewski 

 

Parish Staff 
 
 

Parish Secretary 
Rae Wetzel 

 

Housekeeper 
Mary Greene 

 

Volunteer Coordinator 
Deb Langenhuizen 

 

Accountant/IT Specialist  
Vicki Matuszak 

 

Business Administrator 
Marty Rusch 

 

Maintenance Supervisor  
Mike Wightman 

 

Faith Formation Staff 
 

Secretary  
Charmaine Berchmans 

 

Confirmation Facilitator 
Christine Wolf 

 

Early Childhood Coordinator  
Heidi Stubb 

 

Grades 1 & 2 Coordinator 
Jennifer Feyen 

 

Parish Office 
Hours Monday-Friday 
   8:00 AM-4:00 PM 
Phone  (920)499-5156 
Fax (920)429-9285 
E-mail natscene@nativityparish.com 
 

Faith Formation Office 
Phone (920)499-6012 
 

Mass Schedule 
Monday & Thursday  9:00 AM 
 (Communion Prayer Service) 
Tuesday & Friday     9:00 AM 
Wednesday    8:00 AM 
Weekend                 Saturday  5:00 PM 
              Sunday 8:30 AM & 10:15 AM 
Holy Day      Eve 6:30 PM, Day 9:00 AM 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday 4:00 PM 

or by appointment 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Mondays 9:30 AM-1:00 PM 



J A N U A R Y  5 ,  2 0 1 4  •  P A G E  2  

2 

CHRISTMAS THANK YOUS! 
Special Thanks to the Worship Commission, 
the Knights of Columbus, the Seasonal 
Decorators, and Parishioners for their help 
with the Christmas Decorations…. and to the 
Presiders, Liturgical Ministers, Musicians, Choirs, 
Volunteers, and you, the Faithful (Assembly) for celebrating 
the joy and hope of Christmas.  

ONLINE GIVING 

We offer automatic payments through online 
giving. If interested visit our website at 
www.nativityparish.com and click on the “online giving” logo. 
If you have questions contact Vicki at 499-5156. 

SECOND FRIDAYS FOR SENIORS 
Friday, January 10th, St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
Join us for Mass at 9:00 AM followed by breakfast and a 
program. Presenter: Bob Pauly, President of Notre Dame 
Academy. Topic: “The Greatest Challenges Facing Youth 
Today and What We Can Do To Help Them Face Those 
Challenges”. Please RSVP to the office at 499-5156 by 
January 7th. 

PARISH STEWARDSHIP 
See next week’s bulletin for a full report of  

last weekend’s contributions. 
 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNERS 
See next week’s bulletin for a full listing of  

raffle winners. 

SALVATION FOR ALL 

The Lord Jesus is come to save all humankind, 
Jews and non-Jews alike. Today we feast the 
revelation of that great mystery. God’s grace-filled 
covenant is opened up to all. The “wise men,” and 
all wise women and men seeing with a child’s eyes, discover 
the star-marked babe in the arms of his mother, Mary. Humbly 
offering their gifts, they receive the Gospel, the good news of 
the Lord’s arrival amongst his people. God shows himself to 
us in Jesus and so begins his saving work for each of us. Come 
let us adore him!  
Text, Philip J. Sandstrom, STD © 2001, OCP. All rights reserved. 

REVERSE COLLECTION 
During January, the Social Concerns and 
Family Life Commissions will collaborate 
to collect infant clothing, supplies and 
equipment to be given to needy families. 
At Nativity this endeavor is called 
Rosebud, which gives items to the Lovelife Program housed at 
St. Joseph's Parish. Although the collection will take place 
during the entire month of January in the Narthex (please 
place your donations in the cradle), it will be highlighted 
during the January 18/19 weekend with a Reverse Collection. 
You will have the opportunity to take a slip from a basket 
which will indicate a needed item. Always needed are new  
or gently used infant clothing, blankets, diapers, Good Start 
formula and toys. 

Nativity Parish welcomes the 
following members who recently 
became part of our worshiping 
family. We pray for God’s blessings 
upon new members: 

Lars Zimmer and Alexia Lardinois; Jim and Denise Beaudry; 
John Lundquist; and Matthew, Karen, and Cayden Zorn. 

FAITH FORMATION PROGRAMS 
Grades 1 and 2, Early Childhood Church Time: Next Class  
    10:15 AM Sunday, January 12 (10:15 AM Enrollment Mass 
    for First Communion Candidates) 
Grades 3-5: Next Class Tuesday, January 21, 6:30 -7:30 PM 
Grades 6-10: Next Class Wednesday, January 22, 6:30 to  
    8:00 PM  
Confirmation: Next Class This Week, Wednesday, January 8, 
    6:30 to 8:00 PM 
 
There will be First Communion Parent Meetings Monday and 
Tuesday, January 6 and 7, at 6:30 PM in Bona Hall (Children 
are not required to attend). Choose the meeting date (Monday 
or Tuesday) that is most convenient for you. If you did not 
receive a letter of invitation for this Sacrament, or have 
questions, please contact Andrea Sabor, Coordinator of First 
Sacraments, with questions (499-6012; natas@nativityparish.com). 
 
Inclement Weather: Poor winter conditions sometimes make 
cancellations necessary. For Religion Ed. Sessions, please 
know that if Ashwaubenon public school classes are cancelled 
for the day, then there will be no Religion Ed. Sessions that 
evening. Late starts will not affect evening sessions. If 
weather worsens during the day, notification of any 
cancellation will appear on the major TV stations, or call the 
Religion Education Office at 499-6012. 

M y Family in Christ,  
 

 

Cancellation of Mass/Communion Prayer Service Policy  
Severe winter weather conditions can make driving dangerous. 
Sometimes we need to make cancellations. Please know that if 
Ashwaubenon school classes are cancelled for the day, or have 
a late start, then there will be no Mass or Communion Prayer 
Service that morning. The Parish Office may also be closed.  
 

May God bless you, 



SAT: 5:00 PM Songleader/Organist 
 

SUN: 8:00 AM RCIA-Lounge 
 8:30 AM Songleader/Organist 
 9:00 AM Sunday Morning Hospitality-Bona Hall 
  NO Childcare-Nursery 
  NO Church Time/RE Grades 1 & 2 
 10:15 AM Songleader/Organist 
 

MON: 9:30 AM Eucharistic Adoration 
 10:00 AM Quilting/Needlework Group-Lounge 
 6:30 PM First Communion Parent Mtg-Bona Hall 
 6:30 PM Baptism Prep-Lounge 
 

TUE:  NO RE-Grades 3-5 
 6:30 PM First Communion Parent Mtg-Bona Hall 
 

WED: 4:30 PM Children’s Choir 
  NO RE-Grades 6-10  
 6:30 PM Confirmation Session-Classrooms 
 7:00 PM Nativity Choir Rehearsal-Lounge 
 8:00 PM Youth Group-JP2 Room 
 

THUR: 6:00 PM All Council Meetings 
 6:00 PM Family Prison Ministry-Classrooms 
 7:30 PM PPC Meeting-Lounge 
  

SAT: 5:00 PM Songleader/Organist 
 

SUN: 8:00 AM RCIA-Lounge 
 8:30 AM Nativity Choir/Organist 
  NO Sunday Morning Hospitality 
 10:00 AM Childcare-Nursery 
 10:15 AM Church Time/RE Grades 1 & 2 
 10:15 AM Children’s Choir/Organist 
 10:15 AM Baptism Mass 
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All Masses celebrated at Nativity of Our Lord Parish are 
offered for the living and deceased members of our parish. 
Up to five special intentions can be remembered at each Mass. 

Saturday, January 4 
 5:00  John & Henrietta Wolcanski 
 
Sunday, January 5, Epiphany 
 8:30  Andy & Orilla Albers 
   Gerald St. Thomas 
   Wilbert Verhagen 
   John & Irene Hockers 
 10:15  Joyce Rozmiarek 
 
Monday, January 6 
 9:00 Communion Prayer Service 
 
Tuesday, January 7 
 9:00  Elsie Mullen 
 
Wednesday, January 8 
 8:00  Fr. Tony Dolski 
 2:00  Marion Gerarden (Woodside) 
 
Thursday, January 9 
 9:00 Communion Prayer Service 
 2:00  Ralph Parker (San Luis) 
 
Friday, January 10 
 9:00  Fred LaSalle 
 
Saturday, January 11 
 5:00  Catherine Tordeur 
 
Sunday, January 12 
 8:30  Francis & Alice Heyrman 
   Elsie Mullen 
 10:15  Alice Vann 
   Leonard Wisneski 
   Walter Morrison & David Mooren 

 
SUNDAY MORNING 

HOSPITALITY 
 

Please join us for coffee and donut holes in 
Bona Hall after the 8:30 AM & 10:15 AM Masses. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF JANUARY 5 
Sunday: Is 60:1-6; Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-13;  
 Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6; Mt 2:1-12 
Monday: 1 Jn 3:22 — 4:6; Ps 2:7bc-8, 10-12a;  
 Mt 4:12-17, 23-25 
Tuesday: 1 Jn 4:7-10; Ps 72:1-4, 7-8; Mk 6:34-44 
Wednesday: 1 Jn 4:11-18; Ps 72:1-2, 10, 12-13; Mk 6:45-52 
Thursday: 1 Jn 4:19 — 5:4; Ps 72:1-2, 14, 15bc, 17;  
 Lk 4:14-22a 
Friday: 1 Jn 5:5-13; Ps 147:12-15, 19-20; Lk 5:12-16 
Saturday: 1 Jn 5:14-21; Ps 149:1-6a, 9b; Jn 3:22-30 
Sunday: Is 42:1-4, 6-7; Ps 29:1-4, 3, 9-10;  
 Acts 10:34-38; Mt 3:13-17 

STEWARDSHIP THOUGHT 
“Then they opened their treasures and offered him gifts 
of gold, frankincense, and myrrh.”          Matthew 2:11 
 

The image of the Magi kneeling before the infant Jesus 
and opening their treasure chests for Him is an image that we 
should all try to follow. Each of us is called to open our gifts 
before Jesus, offering Him what He needs. If you have trouble 
with this idea, keep one of the Magi from your Nativity set on 
your desk all year as a reminder to bring your gifts to Jesus. 



SPIRITUS CATHOLIC YOUTH EVANGELIZER 
SPIRITUS is seeking passionate young adult Catholics 
between the ages of 20-29 who want to ignite the faith of 
thousands of young Catholics. SPIRITUS is accepting 
applications for its evangelization teams. Team members live 
in community and travel by van to schools and parishes giving 
retreats and youth ministry to inspire Catholic youth in grades 
3-12 and young adults. Team members receive evangelization 
training, weekly formation classes, monthly spiritual direction, 
lodging, food, a monthly allowance, health insurance and a 
$2,000 stipend upon completion of the program. This is an 
awesome opportunity to serve our Lord in the New 
Evangelization and help young Catholics grow in faith. For 
more information and an application visit www.spiritusonline.org 
or contact Leah Thibodeau at leah@spiritusonline.org or call 
920-722-8918, ext. 6. The application deadline for these 
9-month positions is May 15, but may fill sooner. 
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FREE BLOOD PRESSURE SCREENING  
Nativity members with nursing degrees will be 
available in the Narthex to take your blood 
pressure: 
 

Saturday, January 18, Before 5:00 Mass (starting at 4:30 PM) 
Sunday, January 19, Between Masses (9:30-10:10 AM)  
 

Note: All information is kept strictly confidential. Medical 
consultations are prohibited by law. 

JANUARY, 1964 NOTEWORTHY NEWS 
In honor of Nativity’s 50th Anniversary we will be 
sharing news from 1964—both local and national. 
We hope you enjoy reading these blasts from the 
past… 
 

January 4, 1964—Pope Paul VI visits Jerusalem for a  
    pilgrimage of peace. 
January 5, 1964—The Green Bay Packers play in the  
    Western Division versus the Eastern Division game  
    against the Cleveland Browns. (The Packers won 40-23.) 
January 8, 1964—President Johnson launched  
    "Unconditional war on poverty". 
January 8, 1964—Red Owl sale on whole fryers-25 cents 
    per pound. 

WE NEED FAMILY BINGO PRIZES! 
The Family Life Commission again will 
sponsor Family Bingo, this year on 
Sunday, January 19th. You have been 
very generous in giving us prizes so that 
no child or adult leaves the day without 
at least one prize! If you have new or 
gently used prizes for adults and 
children (including soda and candy), please bring to the Parish 
Office and label “For Family Bingo”.  Thank you! 

$CRIP PROGRAM  
You can now use your credit/debit card! 
We have $crip cards to fit everyone... quick and 
easy for you, with benefits for our Parish. Plenty 
of stock on hand, so fill out your $crip form and take your 
order home with you. Dedicated volunteers are in the Narthex 
after all Masses to provide just what you need. $crip can also 
be purchased in the Parish Office during the week from 9:00 AM 
to 3:30 PM. Call the office at 499-5156 if you have any 
questions and to check availability.  
 
The week of December 9th—December 15th 
$crip sold $14,916.00 - Profit - $873.84—Wow! Thank you!! 

     Before you leave Church today  
            stop and pick up $crip  
        to do your weekly shopping. 

Welcome 
Our warmest welcome to all who celebrate with us, 
whether visitors, long-time residents, or newly arrived 
in the Parish. If you would like to join Nativity of Our 
Lord Parish please call the Parish Office at 499-5156.  
 
If you are already a registered Parish member and 
need to make changes, you may use this form to 
update your records. Please complete this form and 
place in the collection basket or return to the Parish 
Office. Thank you. 
 

Name____________________________________ 

Phone____________________________________ 

Email____________________________________ 

Address__________________________________ 

City________________ Zip Code_____________ 

 New address  New phone number 

Moving, please remove from membership list 

DISPOSAL OF OLD SACRED OBJECTS 
Would you like to dispose of or "retire" your old religious 
books, articles and sacred objects, (sacramentals)? There is a 
container (gold box) in the Narthex for these items. Sacred 
objects and articles in good condition will be given to the 
missions and items in not good condition will be disposed of.  
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Visit Nativity’s Web page at 
www.nativityparish.com 

and click on 
“Celebrating 50 Years” 

to learn more about these 
exciting, upcoming events. 

    50TH ANNIVERSARY  
 EVENT TICKETS FOR SALE 

 

 
 
 
 

January 25, 2014—50th Anniversary Kick-off 
Family Lasagna Dinner in Bona Hall 

Cost is $10.00 for Adults, $5.00 for Children 4-10, 
Children 3 and under are free 

(Tickets include one beverage—wine, beer or soda.) 
Limit 250 Tickets - Get your tickets in the Narthex.  

Would make great Christmas gifts. 
 

January 26, 2014—Breakfast Brunch 
(following Mass on the Ice at the Brown County Arena, 

which does not require tickets) 
Stadium View Banquet Hall 

Cost is $8.00 for Adults, $6.00 for Children 4-10, 
Children 3 and under are free. 

Gratuity included. Get your tickets - Limited Seating! 
Would make great Christmas gifts. 

50th Anniversary 
Nativity Polo Shirts 

$19.00 - Adult sizes S-XL 
(other sizes available) 

                       65/35 poly/cotton, 
              embroidered logo, light blue 

Order forms available in Parish Office and Narthex 
Questions—Contact Deb Langenhuizen at 499-5156 

50TH ANNIVERSARY CHRISTMAS ORNAMENTS 
Christmas Ornaments and Pens 
50th Anniversary Christmas Ornaments and Pens are here. We 
have two styles of ornaments. The cost is $4.00 each. We also 
have 50th Anniversary triple function pens for $3.00. Please 
stop in the Narthex and check out our 50th Anniversary table. 
Great stocking stuffers and gifts. Limited supply of each. 
 

50TH ANNIVERSARY PICTURE DISPLAY BOARD 
display board of the past 50 years. Do you have any pictures of 
past events at Nativity that you would like included? If so, and 
if you would like your picture(s) returned, please put your name 
and phone number on the back. We are also accepting newspaper 
articles. Any questions call Carol at 499-5905 or Judy at 499-3248. 

PRAYER GARDEN BRICKS 
There are brick order forms available at the church entrances. 
You may also order online, and use pay pal or print out the 
completed order form and mail with your check to Vicki at 
Nativity Parish. Visit www.nativityparish.donationbricks.com.  
This site is really nice as you can actually see how your 
information will appear on the brick itself.  

Help Nativity of Our Lord Parish Celebrate 50 Years! 
Below is a list of events that we have planned for our year-long celebration. Mark your calendars now. 

 

January 25, 2014 – Kick Off Family Lasagna Dinner 
January 26, 2014 – 10:00 AM - Kick Off Mass on the Ice at Brown County Veterans Arena 
February 16, 2014 – Wedding Anniversary Celebration 
February 16-19, 2014 – Paul Koleske Mission for Young and Old 
March 1-2, 2014 – Stewardship Volunteer Appreciation Brunch 
April, 2014 – Nativity 50th Anniversary Parish Cookbooks available for purchase 
April 6, 2014 – Hispanic Mass 
April 27, 2014 – Divine Mercy Sunday—Dedication of Nativity’s JPII Room 
May 1, 2014 – The 60’s Fashion Show at Mother-Daughter Mass/Potluck 
June 21-22, 2014 – Church Picnic – Watch for details... 
July 20, 2014 – 50th Anniversary Golf Outing 
July, 2014 - Habitat Faith Build 
August 17, 2014 – Ice Cream Social and Self-Guided Tour of Nativity Parish 
September 21, 2014 – Bunco/Sheepshead 
October 15, 2014 – 5:30 PM - 50th Anniversary Mass with Bishop David Ricken 
October 25, 2014 - Parish Service Experience Day 
November 8-9, 2014 – Stewardship Fair with all Ministries 
November, 2014 – Organist Concert 
December 20-21, 2014 – Exhibit of Nativity Scenes-large and small, ornate and simple. 
December 24, 2014 – 4:00 PM - Children's Christmas Play at Mass. 
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Do you have trouble hearing Mass? 
 

 We have a hearing loop system  
 installed in the south section of 

church by the organ. 
 

Switch your hearing aid to T-coil and you  
won’t miss out on hearing Fr. Jack’s homily. 

YOU CAN ENROLL TODAY! 
The GRACE Catholic Schools welcome new 
students at this time of year. Financial aid is 
still available to those who qualify. Please 
contact the school principal for a meeting and tour to begin the 
process. Financial aid questions can be directed to Donna 
Sommers at the GRACE Office at 499-7330, ext. 303. Register 
for 2014-2015 during Catholic Schools Week (January 26-31) 
at a discount. The registration fee during this week only 
will be $30.00. Beginning February 1, the fee returns to 
$60.00, the same rate as last year. The fee will be $100.00 
after February. Registration information is at the GRACE 
website: www.gracesystem.org.  

FIFTH ANNUAL CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT 
Hosted by the KC Council 11834 of St Elizabeth Ann Seton 
Parish. All are welcome to attend on January 14th, at 7:00 PM 
at Townline Sports Bar & Grill, 2544 Lineville Road, Green Bay. 
The entry fee is $40.00 per team ($20.00 per person). For more 
information call Rick Johnson at 920-412-0115. 

SCHOLA D’ AREZZO CHOIR  
of St. Norbert Abbey with Director, Fr. Mark Falcone 
Enjoy a concert of Gregorian Chant and  
music from the Christmas season on  
Sunday, January 5th at 2:30 PM at  
St. Norbert Abbey, 1016 North Broadway,  
De Pere. Admission is free. If you have 
questions or want to join the choir please 
contact Fr. Falcone at 920-337-4352.  

LOVE FOR A CHANGE 
St. Agnes Evangelization Days with Chris Padgett 
St. Agnes Church, 1484 Ninth Street, Green Bay 
A talented songwriter, musician and speaker, Chris travels 
around the world giving talks, missions and concerts. He is 
known for blending the medium of music, storytelling and 
comedy into his presentations. 
 

January 5, 2014 - 6:00-8:00 PM 
Designed for Love: Picked, Prepared, Protected 
Family Night 
 

January 6, 2014 - 6:00-7:30 PM (with questions) 
Lost & Found ~From Brokenness to Belonging 
Ages: Teens and up 
 

Childcare provided—Register for childcare by calling 494-6450. 
 

Partially funded by the Diocese of Green Bay  
Department of New Evangelization and Bishop’s Appeal. 

KOINONIA 
Christmas will bring us joy as we welcome the  
Baby Jesus and celebrate his birth. Jesus gifts us 
with love, hope and peace during this season. We all 
need something to help us keep giving these gifts through the 
cold months of winter. There is a wonderful way to keep those 
gifts in your heart, and become even closer to our Lord. You 
have an opportunity to feel the love and warmth of our Lord 
by attending a Koinonia retreat. Come for a weekend that will 
change your life forever. Come and experience the love and 
fellowship that can strengthen and renew you. The next 
Koinonia weekend begins Friday, January 17 at 5:00 PM until 
Sunday, January 19 at 5:00 PM at St Joseph, Oneida. For more 
information, please contact Connie Nedohon at 632-4615 or 
K97deLux@yahoo.com. The website is: sites.google.com/site/
greenbaykoinonia. 

CATHOLICISM SERIES 
St. Agnes Parish is offering the “Catholicism” Series with  
Fr. Robert Barron on DVD at 6:00 PM over ten evenings: 
January 12, 19, February 9, 16, 23, March 9, 16, 23, 30 and 
April 6. Experience the “most vivid Catechism ever created.” 
There is no cost and no registration required. Each evening is a 
different topic so it is okay if you cannot attend all sessions. If 
you have questions call St. Agnes Parish Office at 494-2534. 

The Open Forum 
 

Question for the Pastor or Parish Pastoral Council? We 
want to hear from you. We will respond to you directly or 
in The Open Forum of the bulletin as much as possible. 
Your name will not be printed. Write your comment or 
question here and drop in The Open Forum box in the 
Narthex, the collection basket, or mail to the Parish Office 
at 2270 S. Oneida Street, Green Bay, WI  54304 
 

My question or comment: 

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

For a personal response, please provide: Name (optional)

______________________________________________

Phone ________________________________________ 

E-mail address _________________________________ 

Thank you. 



BAPTISMS 
Parents may schedule their child’s baptism after they have 
completed a two-part preparation program. Call the Parish 
Office at least 60 days before Baptism for interview and 
preparation session. 
 

BAPTISM DATES: 
January 12, February 9, May 11, and June 15, 2014 
 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
(Following 8:30 AM Mass—See dates listed below) 
This Sacrament is offered to anyone in need of Christ’s 
healing touch. The Anointing of the Sick is a sacrament for 
those who are in need of physical, emotional, or spiritual 
healing. Think of friends and loved ones who may want to 
receive this sacrament and invite them to this Mass. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK DATES: 
March 30 & June 29, 2014 
 

RCIA—Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 
Do you want to know more about the Catholic faith? Are you or 
someone you know interested in becoming baptized or 
confirmed as a Catholic? For more information about this 
process call Wayne Efferson (490-1352, ext. 206) or email 
natwe@nativityparish.com.  CRISIS CENTER PREGNANCY HOTLINE 

 436-8888 433-9955 
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Reporting Sexual Abuse 
 

If you know of an incident of sexual abuse 
of a person who is now under the age of 18 
 by a priest, deacon, employee or volunteer, 
PLEASE IMMEDIATELY CALL THE CIVIL 
AUTHORITIES AND THEN THE DIOCESE. 

 

If the person was abused as a minor 
but is now an adult, 

please contact: 
Jayne Stefanic, 

Diocesan Assistance Coordinator, 
Diocese of Green Bay 

920-272-8174 or 1-877-270-8174 (toll free) 
 

We also encourage you to report the incident 
to local civil authorities. 

 

YOU MATTER TO US — 
THERE IS HOPE! 
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